MINUTES

BOARD OF EXAMINERS OF LANDSCAPE ARCHITECTS

DATE:          September 15, 2014
TIME:           1:30 P.M.

PLACE:         500 N. Calvert Street

                      3rd Floor Conference Room

                      Baltimore, Maryland  21202

PRESENT:    Christopher Schein, Chairman

                      Charles Adams 

                      Suzanne T. Grefsheim

                      David E. Locke

                      Gareth Diedrick

OTHERS 

PRESENT:    Pamela J. Edwards, Executive Director

                      James Baseman, Assistant Executive Director

                      Milena Trust, Assistant Attorney General

                      Deborah L. Heil, Administrative Secretary



Jack Neil, ASLA
CALL TO ORDER


Christopher Schein, Chairman called the meeting to order at 1:30 p.m.

MINUTES


Motion (I) was made by Mr. Adams, seconded by Ms. Grefsheim and unanimously carried to accept the minutes of the May 13, 2014 meeting as written.

COMPLAINT COMMITTEE REPORT
14-LA-01 - Consent Order signed and fine paid.  Close.
14-LA-02 - Cease and desist letter sent.   Respondent will comply.  Close.  

Motion (II) was made by Mr. Adams, seconded by Ms. Grefsheim and unanimously carried to approve the complaint committee's report.
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CORRESPONDENCE


The Board received a e-mail from Shannon Mitchell, licensed landscape architect, regarding CEU availability for licensees living abroad.  Ms. Edwards responded to her that online courses will be accepted.  Proof of attendance at courses will not have to be submitted unless the licensee is audited.  When a licensee renews online they will be required to enter the number of hours in the appropriate categories - A or B.  If a licensee is audited, they can submit the required documentation via email.


The Board received a letter from Lisa Lardner, licensed landscape architect, with comments on the proposed CPC regulations.  She urged the Board to accept credit for self-certified hours, for volunteer services on community boards, etc., and for hours certified for continuing education by allied professions.  She also urged the Board to consider granting a reduction in hours for licensees who have been licensed for many years.  She also commented that contrary to the statement that the proposed action has minimal or no economic impact on small business, obtaining continuing education hours is expensive.  She further noted that the regulations seem to allow only for presenters to submit courses for approval - not licensees. 

The Board received a letter from Christopher Moore, licensed landscape architect, regarding concerns about the cost of CPC hours.  He feels that contrary to the claim, the proposed action will have a substantial economic impact on small landscape architecture practices.  The impact will put them at a disadvantage in comparison to larger landscape architecture and multi-disciplinary firms that are better adept at absorbing the costs of compliance with the proposed regulations.

He thinks that 4 - 6 hours per year would be fair and more financially palatable for sole proprietorships and small firms.    

The Board received a letter from Dennis R. Nola and Eric D. Gilbey, licensees, writing on behalf of Maryland Chapter American Society of Landscape Architects, in support of the proposed regulations for Continuing Professional Competency Requirements.


The Board received a letter from Cheryl Corson regarding a situation in Prince George's County.  She is a licensed landscape architect and is working on a project involving siting a barn and adjusting a driveway.  Prince George's County Department of Permitting, Inspections, and Enforcement said that only an engineer can seal the site plans.  Jack Neil, ASLA, stated that these issues have 
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been resolved with Prince George's county.  However, Ms. Trust will write to the county on behalf of the Board about their policies.  
PUBLIC HEARING - PROPOSED CPC REGULATIONS


The public hearing to accept comments from the public concerning the proposed CPC regulations was convened at 2:40 p.m.  The Board discussed the written comments that were received and decided to proceed with the CPC regulations as drafted.  However, they will take all comments into consideration and may amend the regulations at a later date.  


The hearing concluded at 2:50 p.m.  Final action will be taken on the regulations at the January 2015 meeting.    
APPLICATIONS FOR EXAMINATION

Motion (IV) was made by Mr. Adams, seconded by Ms. Grefsheim and unanimously carried to approve the following applications for examination.

1.  Sara F. McCartin

2.  Michael A. Boeck

3.  Melissa A. K. Rainer

4.  David A. Wooden

5.  Christiana K. Belton

6.  Eric J. Venclik

APPLICATIONS FOR RECIPROCITY


Motion (V) was made by Mr. Diedrick, seconded by Mr. Locke and unanimously carried to approve the following applications for reciprocity.


1.  Michael J. Barnicle

2.  Ryan C. Clifton

3.  Michel J. Gibbons

4.  Emily K. Leckvarcik

5.  Lynn A. Moore
6.  Joseph H. Richardson
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ADJOURNMENT


Motion (VI) was made by Mr. Adams, seconded by Mr. Diedrick and unanimously carried to adjourn the meeting at 3:00 p.m.

______ With Corrections

___x__ Without Corrections

Signed by Christopher Schein, Chairman, January 20, 2015
